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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATON MONTHLY MEETING

JANUARY 17, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting or order at 6:30 pm, welcomed everyone and
acknowledged new member, Bill Collins. Ron introduced the 2005 CCGA Board.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: The Secretary read the minutes of December 4,
2004. The minutes were approved as read. The audience was reminded that the minutes
are posted each month on the bulletin board in the Members’ Lounge.

2.a PRESIDENT’S REMARKS: Ron thanked everyone who had volunteered to serve
on the various committees last year. He stated more people were involved on committees
in 2004 than any time previously and hoped more members would become involved in
2005. Ron will be putting together a list of 2004 accomplishments in the near future. He
did remark that the most progress in 2004 was the Handicap’s Committee education of
members to post their scores and improved communication to CCGA members though e-
mail and the inserts in the Sandbagger.

2.b Ron announced that the 2005 focus will be on handicaps and; increasing members
attendance at meetings, CCGA tournaments and the Dog Fight Tournaments. Ron, “The
Rule Man” will continue his educational programs. Ron is putting together a committee
to look at a different way to honor deceased members other than planting trees. He is also
putting together a committee to look at medical emergency responses between the club
house and on the course and will need volunteers for these committees.

2.c. Ron reminded members of the “ground rules” to be followed at a regular meeting.
He requests that members raise their hand to be recognized, state their name, speak
clearly and not interrupt other speakers.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the bank had agreed not to
charge a service charge to the CCGA Account until June 30. By then, the minimum
balance required in order not to have a service charge should be in the account. The
treasury balance as of December 31, 2004 was $1,383.46. The current balance as of
January 17 is $1,427.81. A copy of the report will be placed with the minutes and posted
on the bulletin board in the Members’ Lounge. Earl has been appointed to Chair the 2005
Finance Committee.

4. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Co-Chair, Phil Stack, reported 57 players
participated in the 4-Club Tournament on January 15. Phil announced that the next
tournament will be held February 19 and will be a 2 person team, alternate shot format.
He passed out cards with the 2005 tournament dates listed. The audience was reminded
that the sale of mulligans help pay for the prizes awarded at each tournament.

5. HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Mimi Wittkamp stated that the last review of scores




(January 2005 CCGA Minutes Cont.)

posted was the December Dog Fight. The review showed 98% compliance. President
Phillips stated that the Handicap Committee for 2005 will be more aggressive in
compliance and the Committee will be expanded. Ward Welch will be Chairman of the
Handicap Committee. Other members are: Bob Levitt, Greg Pasco, Paul Pecoraro, Mike
Hoffstatter, Gene Reardon and Pat Sullivan. Ron will be requesting that the Pro Shop
and/or Committee post the scores.

6.a MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dan Mulvey reported that the Committee will try
to get more members to attend meetings. He has been looking for different enticements
such as speakers or activities and has asked members for ideas. There is an information
packet available for new members in the Pro Shop and Dan will submit CCGA
information for publication in the Community Newsletter. He is looking at a possible
solicitation by mail to non-member property owners as associate members who would
receive e-mails and information regarding tournaments, etc.

6.b. Dan introduced Rex Decker, registered club maker, as guest speaker. Rex defined
“Bounce” or “Soling” and spoke of the difference in bounce in wedges. Rex also
answered questions from the audience.

7.a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter reported that winter maintenance consisted
of pruning, taking out trees to improve the growth of grass and pruning limbs from the
ice storms. He announced that the back nine would be closed January 17 & 18 and the
front nine January 19 & 20" in order to do weed control. Two days are needed to make
sure the weed killer is dry in order not to track it into good areas. Results should be seen
in approximately three weeks.

7.b. Mike reminded members to sign up for the February 5 “Beat the Boss™ Tournament.
He also reminded the audience to repair ball marks and fill in divots. Mike stated that he
had been asked about the rating of the black tees. Those tees were rated when they were
put out. The new Black Tee and Red Tee on #6 will be re-rated when completed.

7.c. Mike answered questions from the audience including:

1. Paul Pecoraro asked if divots should be replaced or filled with sand. Mike
responded that it is best to use sand but sand plus the divot could be used.

2. Jim Mitchell inquired if there were any plans to level the greens. Mike stated
that top dressing the greens levels them and it will be done in the Spring.

3. Bob Armstrong asked about players not in the Dog Fight being put in between
the groups. Mike stated that this should be done only if there is a two hole gap
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or possibly when there has been a frost delay.

8.a. OLD BUSINESS: Ron stated the four new Cherry Trees have been purchased. The
$100 donation to Silver Bluff High School Golf Team that the 2004 Finance Committee
had included in the 2004 Budget was forwarded and a “Thank You” note has been
received from the Golf Team Coach.

8.b. Paul Pecoraro has volunteered to get a Match Play League started. Paul may need
help. Let him know if you are interested or have ideas regarding conducting the Match
Play.

8.c. Luanne Langmo asked if there had been any feedback from members regarding the
low attendance at the Club Championship Tournament. Ron responded that he had
received some input and will get together with the Board and Mike in the future.

8.d. Ron also stated that he is working on Inter-Club Play and requested members to
volunteer to help.

9.a. NEW BUSINESS: Ron then reported that Art Kennedy asked if CCGA wished to
contribute money towards the construction of the Black Tee on Hole #6 (this had been
under consideration by CCGA in 2004; but was deferred). The construction would take
place in March and April and would need to be finished by June. The estimate provided
to CCGA was $5,690 to construct the new tee. Mike Hoffstatter stated that the Tee Box
would be 5400 square feet and includes the Red Tee Box renovation. Materials would
cost approximately $1700 plus $1,170 for growth costs and additional time costs added to
the labor force. Ron asked for discussion from the audience as to whether or not CCGA
should contribute money towards this project.

Some of the comments were: The project should be the owner’s responsibility; the
donations should be a bare minimum of 50 Cents on the dollar and to look at the capital,
not the maintenance and growing; the Finance Committee should look at the budget and
come back with a recommendation. Ron explained that CCGA has always put some
money into improving the course especially for items that members have complained
about. Ron stated the he thought $500 would be appropriate.

9.b. Gene Kolkman made a motion to allocate $500 to help put in the Black Tee Box on
Hole #6. The money would be made available when the Tee Box was completed. The
motion was seconded and carried. (20 Yes, 5 No)

9.c. Paul Pecoraro stated that he thought the amount was inadequate and should be twice
the amount. ($1,000). Paul made a motion to double the amount of the donation for
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construction of the Black Tee Box on #6 to $1.000. The motion was seconded and
defeated. Ron stated that the donation could be revisited at a later time.

9.d. Ron reminded the members that half of the Mulligan Money received at the CCGA
Tournaments goes toward prize money for that tournament. The other half goes into the
CCGA Treasury to pay for everything else except administrative costs which are paid for
by the members’ dues. If we have free tournaments, the Mulligans pay for them. Ron
requested input from the members as to whether or not there should be criteria for
members to play for free in the “free” tournament. (e.g. A member would have to have
bought 6 Mulligans during the year).

9.e. After discussion from the audience, Jack Bahen made a motion to raise the
tournament fee by $10.00, 'z of the $10.00 to go to the present tournament for prize
money, 7z to the CCGA Treasury. Every participant to get 2 Mulligans automatically.
The motion was seconded and passed.

9.f. John Andrews made a motion that if there is a free tournament a participant must
have played in 3 tournaments during the year in order to play “free”. . The motion was
seconded and passed.

9.g. Ron stated that he had reviewed comments from CCGA members. Most comments
pertained to meals; members felt that there should be an option of signing up for the
meal. After some discussion, Ron decided to try making food an option at the
tournaments and will write a letter to the club to justify the decision.

9.h. Gene Reardon brought up getting a first response, equipment, etc. to emergency
situations on the course. Ron stated that he is putting together a committee to address
the issue as to what is realistic. Gene volunteered to be on the committee.

10. Jim Mitchell suggested that since the Minutes and the Finance Report are posted on
the Bulletin Board that we not take the time to read them at our monthly meetings.
President Ron will determine whether it is appropriate to do that.

11. The next meeting will be Monday, February 21.

12. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
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ATTACHMENTS:
TREASURER’S REPORT
LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT
LIST OF CURRENT CCGA MEMBERS

Respectfully submitted,

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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2005 MEMBERSHIP ROSTER

RED TEES

LAST NAME

Bahen
Barry
Comfort
Disilvestro
Donovan
Dowd
Griffin
Grotelusch
Hawley
Katz
Kennedy
Lahr
Langmo
Phillips
Reinhard
Scarton
Sullivan
Wittkamp

FIRST

Cathy
Helen
Kathy
Dede
Sally
Cheri
Ruth
Mrelle
Sandy
Peggy
Kathy
Glennis
Luanne
Pat
Ann
Jenne
Pat
Mimi
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2005 CCGA MEMBERSHIP
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ROSTER BLACK TEES

LAST NAME

Allen
Boyle
Bennett
Brock
Cerra
Chodkowski
Comforth
Darby
DePalermo
Disilvestro
Donovan
Feffer
Ferris
Fink

| Griffin
Grimley
Hawley
Inderrieder
Joyce
Katz
Kennedy
Kolkman
Marks
Minch
Peecook
Poinsett
Powers
Schwartz
Snyder
Stack
Sykes
Wise
Zimovan

FIRST

Jim
Jim
Calvin
B.T.
Frank
Lee
Mike
Marty
Joel
Mike
Jim
Ed
Ken
Bill
Ed
Bob
Garry
Tom
Chris
Marty
Art
Gene
Bill
Don
Joel
Fred
Walt
Peter
Doug
Phil
Charlie
Jim
Frank
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2005 CCGA MEMBERSHIP ROSTER WHITE TEES - -/ #7105

. ‘ LAST NAME FIRST LAST NAME FIRST
Andrews John Sharpless Clark
Armstrong Bob Shealy Skip
Bahen Jack Smith Dave
Barnwell Hayward Till Mike
Bennett Earl Turner John
Bay Al Vivolo Len
Bowyer Al Welch Ward
Brown Steve Wood Dean
Cook Chuck Wronsky Burt
Costonis Art Wyman Neill
Ebert Steve Young Kyle
Englhardt John
Fitch Gus
Goelz Ray
Grotelusch John
Guerin Jerry
Hawley Tom
Ho Tom
Hoelfel Fred
Jones Wayne

. Kelly Andy
Kelsven Fred
Kothera Jerrry
Lahr John
Langmo Moe
Lloyd Dan
Massucci Don
Mitchell Jim
Mulvey Dan
Nucklos Jay
Nusbaum Dean
Padgett Jim
Pasco Greg
Pecoraro Paul
Peregoy Bill
Phillips Ron
Platt Jerry
Podewils Bob
Raith Dennis
Richardson Paul
Ross Jim

. Scarton Chuck




CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

FEBRUARY 21, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm, welcomed everyone and
acknowledged new members Stan Gardzina and Craig and Joanne Ellis. Ron also
recognized Past Tournament Chair, George Kowalczyk. Ron reminded the members to
sign in and give their e-mail address on the sheets provided.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron announced that he had checked
in the Roberts’ Rule Book and decided since the minutes are sent out by e-mail and
posted in the Members’ Lounge that in the future, the Secretary will not read the
Minutes. Ron asked if there were any corrections to the January 17, 2005 Minutes as
written and posted. There being no corrections, the minutes were approved as written.

2. TREASURER’S REPORT: There was no Treasurer’s Report as the Treasurer was
out of town.

3. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Co-Chair, Bill Robinson, reported 72 players
participated in the Alternate Shot Tournament on February 19 with 42% of the
participants receiving money. The Co-Chairs were pleased that the food was delayed
until the players began to come in and was served hot. Bill announced that the next
tournament will be held March 12, will be a Par 3 Tournament and for the first time, food
will be optional.

4.a HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ron stated that the next initiatives of the Handicap
committee are to work with the club to have Committee Members and the Club Staff post
scores and to have a peer review of scores.

4.b. Paul Pecoraro reported that the mix of the multiple tee starts in the last tournament
worked well. Dan Mulvey suggested that if a CCGA Tournament permits the posting of
a score in the Handicap Computer that instructions for posting a score using mulligan be
written on the rules sheet.

S.a. MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dan Mulvey reported that the Committee was
working on several items and would like suggestions of what would be of interest to the
members.

S.b. Dan introduced Rex Decker as guest speaker. Rex talked about club fittings, shafts,
flex and line angle versus bounce. Rex answered questions from the audience.

6.a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter stated that there were several outside
tournaments scheduled for March. A tournament on March 5 may affect the Dogfight.
Other tournaments probably will not affect play.




6.b. Mike reported that current maintenance projects consisted of cutting down trees,
working on stump removal and improving the greens. Mike stated that the greens had
been cut too early while there was still frost in them. The greens have been sliced, top
dressed and fertilized and will continue to be top dressed and verticut. The fairways have
been fertilized. Mike asked that members avoid wet areas and the yellow areas where
weed control had been put down. He requested that ball marks on the greens be fixed.

6.c. Mike answered questions from the audience including:

1. Luanne Langmo asked when the greens were expected to be better. Mike
responded that if the weather cooperated a big difference should be seen in
another week.

2. Bill Robinson requested that the CCGA meeting date be placed on the
Sandbagger Calendar.

3. Paul Pecoraro asked if there was anything different taking place during Masters
Week. Mike stated that the club has been taking tee times since September and
members may fill in on availability.

4. Mike announced that new carts will be delivered the beginning of March.

7.a. OLD BUSINESS: Ron stated that some members had complained about having to
buy the meals at tournaments. Ron sent a letter to the club requesting that meals be
optional and also some people wanted a choice. Mike and Hank have agreed to try
optional meals for three months beginning in March to see how it works out. Ron
cautioned the members that if there are not enough participants eating the lunches that we
will go back to including lunch with the tournament. The sign up sheets for the March
tournament will have a space to sign up for lunch. Paul Pecoraro recommended that a
breakfast buffet be tried instead of lunch especially during the months when we have a
late tee time. The Tournament Chairs will explore this with the Club.

7.b. Paul Pecoraro, Chair of Match Play League, has made up a schedule and objectives
for a Match Play League to start in April. The last Match Play League was open to only
seniors but this new one will be open to all CCGA members and will be called “Day
Light Golfing” to start and end with day light savings time. There will be an open
schedule April - September, pick your own schedule of probably 3 matches a month. The
cost will be $100 with a banquet in October and no cost to CCGA.

8.a. NEW BUSINESS: Ron announced that Paul Pecoraro and another member of the
Handicap Committee will be attending a USGA Certification Course in handicapping.
The club needs to be certified by the USGA in order to be part of the handicapping
system.




8.b. Mike Hoffstatter announced that the course had been re-rated approximately three
' weeks ago. He has just received the information but has not had a chance to review it.

9. The next meeting will be Monday, March 21.

10. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT

Respectfully Submitted,
jlec LK?//Z/

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

March 21, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm, welcomed everyone and
acknowledged new member Raymond Smith

1.a PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS: Ron explained the allocation of the total of $40 for
tournament fees as follows: (Fee is based on not belonging to the cart plan.)

Cart Fee: $14

Meal: $8

Prize Money $13 (for tournament being played that day)

To Treasury: $5 (to pay for items during the year)

The above fee has also included two free mulligan tickets for each tournament. Ron
stated that approximately 40% of the participants receive a prize at each tournament. He
also stated that CCGA pays for the hole-in-one trophies and makes up of up to $100 for a
hole-in-one if there is not enough money in the pot. These extras are paid for through the
$5 dues and $5 from each tournament to the Treasury. CCGA has also been able to
sponsor a hole for the Breast Cancer Tournament, pay for free tournaments and contribute
toward club projects.

Dan Mulvey asked if CCGA is in financial trouble. Ron explained that the finances were
in good shape.

1.b. Ron announced that the monitor for the Dogfight Computer had died but the Bahens
have donated one so that CCGA does not have to purchase a new monitor!

2. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions
or corrections from the February minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge or sent out by
e-mail. There being no corrections, he declared the February 21, 2005 Minutes approved
as written.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance as of March 14
was $1,765.79. Earl stated that a check payable to “Toys for Tots™ written in December
has not appeared in the bank statements and he will investigate it further. A copy of the
report is posted in the Member’s Lounge and will be placed with these minutes.

4. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Co-Chair, Bill Robinson, reported that 80
players participated in the Par Three Tournament held on March 12 with approximately
40% of the participants receiving prizes. Bill announced that the next tournament will be
held April 16, will be a Captain’s Choice with a 9:00 a.m. shotgun.

S. MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dan Mulvey introduced guest speaker Rex Decker.
Rex talked about Drivers and answered questions from the audience.



6.a HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ward Welch announced that the last Dogfight had
been audited and 43 members had entered scores. There were a few discrepancies and
three non-members who did not post. Scores will continue to be audited. The Committee
has been pleased with the improvement of scores being posted. Wayne Jones
congratulated the Handicap Committee on their work.

6.b. Ward announced that practice rounds may be played and if rounds are not played by
the rules, the scores should not be posted. Players are expected to post their scores after
play. Ward also mentioned that he has been working with Mike Hoffstatter for a sign-in
sheet when playing a round and if a round is not declared a practice round prior to
playing, the score is expected to be posted. There also will be a list placed periodically in
the Members Lounge of members and their postings for peer review.

7.a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike announced that new tee markers with advertisers and
hole identification have been placed at each hole.

7.b. Mike reported that currently maintenance is working on stump removal, that the #6
Black Tee will be an April, May project, and the course is being cleaned up this week
with the help of the club members. He explained Masters” Week Pro Shop Policy, stated
that new items for spring were arriving in the Pro Shop and reminded members to repair
ball marks and fill divots.

7.c. Mike answered questions from the audience including:

1. Ward Welch asked why the course rating was lower and Burt Wronsky asked if
it wouldn’t be better to have the course rated when it is in a more
reasonable condition. Mike is looking into the reason for the lower rating but
did state that winter conditions were taken into consideration during the rating
process. Mike also mentioned that after a course had been rated three times
that the next rating usually would take place in ten years. However, he felt that
due to all the construction at Cedar Creek, the next rating would take place
sooner.

2. Dick Griffis asked why the greens were not in better shape. Mike answered
that if the weather had been better the greens would be back to normal. The
back greens are almost back to normal but the front greens have also had
drainage issues. Marty Katz asked if Mike would entertain a two stroke local
rule on the greens with severe problems. Ron suggested that the Grounds
Superintendent and Mike make that decision before play each day. Mike will
consider the suggestion.

3. Earl Bennett asked why the #1 Tee was closed. Mike stated that the #1 tee box
gets very little sun and is very wet during the winter. Trees have been marked
for removal to help the situation.




8.a. OLD BUSINESS: Paul Pecoraro, Chair of Match Play League, reported that there
are enough people signed up for the League. There will be red, white and black
divisions. Members may still sign up. There will be a meeting Thursday March 31 after
the Dogfight..

8.b. President Ron announced that he has put together the following committees.

1. Memorial Committee. This Committee will look into alternatives to planting
trees to remember CCGA members who are deceased. The Committee will make a report
at the July meeting. The members are:

Jerry Kothera, Chair
Glennis Lahr

Art Kennedy

Jim Mitchel

2. On-Course Medical Emergency Committee. This Committee is to determine
what, if anything, CCGA and/or the Club can do to improve the response to serious
medical emergencies that occur on the Golf Course. The committee will report at the July
meeting. The members are:

John Turner, Chair
Jay Nuckols

Gene Reardon
Ann Reinhard

Gene Reardon reported that he is also a member of the Residents Committee for
Medical Emergencies and residents will be needed to be trained by the Red Cross to train
other residents.

3. Financial Committee with Earl Bennett as Chair will meet after the previous
committees have made their reports to decide how to allocate CCGA funds.

9. NEW BUSINESS: Paul Pecoraro made a motion to eliminate mulligans from the
CCGA golf tournaments. The motion was seconded. After discussion and a
recommendation that mulligans be eliminated in tournaments in which a score can be
posted, Paul amended his motion as follows:

Paul made a motion to eliminate mulligans in tournaments in which a score can
be posted and to leave the decision of giving mulligans, at not cost to participants, up to
the Tournament Committee in other tournaments. The motion was seconded and passed
unanimously.

10. The next meeting will be Monday, April 18.

11. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.



ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT
CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER’S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,

" AW

Jo AL /Q /J&o/u

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA MEMBERS - MARCH 2005

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Cook, Chuck
Coollins, Bill
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Dowd, Cheri
Ebert, Steve

Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail
Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty




CCGA MEMBERS - MARCH 2005

Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim
Montgomery, George
Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Padgett, Jim
Paschen, Bill
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim

Raith, Dennis

Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil
Stomer, Helen
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike

Todd, Bill
Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Leln
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank




CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

April 18, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm, welcomed everyone and
acknowledged new member Joan Paschen. Ron reminded the members to give him their
e-mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A form sign up sheet is available for new
e-mails and changes. .

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions
or corrections from the March minutes posted in the Members® Lounge or sent out by e-
mail. There being no corrections, he declared the March 21, 2005 Minutes approved as
posted.

2. TREASURER’S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the treasury was
$2,108.44. Earl stated that the “Toys for Tots™ check has been replaced. A copy of the
report is posted in the Member’s Lounge and will be placed with these minutes.

3.a. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Co-Chair, Phil Stack, reported that 85 players
participated in the Captain’s Choice Tournament held on April 16. 39 people received a
prize (46%). Phil stated that there was a discrepancy between how many people signed
up for lunch and how many actually paid for lunch. (The number of players actually
paying was less than signed up). The next tournament will be held on May 14. The
format will be a two person team, select your own partner, one partner uses their score on
the front nine, the other the back nine.

3.b. Phil asked the audience for an opinion on whether or not to try a breakfast instead of
lunch on a tournament day. After discussion, Jim Donovan made a motion to defer
breakfast to winter months at a 10:00 am or later start and to continue lunches in the
meantime. The motion was seconded and passed.

4. MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: No report.

5. MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: President Ron reported that the Committee had met
and come up with some ideas. The committee will meet again in the near future.

6. Ron the “Rule Man”, went over some Match Play Rules.

7.a. PRO SHOP : Mike announced that the pro shop was glad the Masters were over! It
was a successful week. Mike thanked the volunteers for cleaning up the course and
thanked Art Kennedy and the woodworkers. There are now new water coolers on the
course and a new sand bottle rack on #10. Also, the scoreboard area has been painted and
cleaned up with chairs available.




7.b. Mike reported that there were a lot of events coming up in April, May and June, the
course is in good shape and that during next few months maintenance will be doing
deeper cultivating and improving drainage. The tentative schedule is: deep verticut the 3™
week in June, topdress, etc. the 2™ week in July, August 22 slight aerification with
verticuts possibly taking place in between. All the above depends on weather.

7.c._Mike answered questions from the audience including:

1. Mike was asked about maintenance in the sand bunkers, some traps are packed
in mud with no sand . The traps are inconsistent. Mike responded that some
will be spiked and better drainage in areas needs to be addressed before filling
the traps with sand. There is no exact plan at this time for sand bunker
maintenance.

2. Burt Wronsky remarked that there was a septic odor when sitting on the
veranda. Mike stated that there is a drain field nearby that is root bound from
the trees. At this time there is not a plan to correct the problem.

3. George Patterson asked if there was a time table for the new black tee on #6.
Mike answered the work had been started but manpower is an issue. It is in the
plan to be completed this year but must be done by the end of June to provide
sufficient grow-in time prior to cold weather.

4. It was noted that on Hole #5 there needs to be more hazard boundary stakes.
Mike is aware of this and more stakes are planned.

5. Sally Donovan announced that the “Hook A Kid on Golf” event will be taking
place in June. Several clubs are involved. Cedar Creek will be hosting the kids
the week of June 13 and the staff will need volunteers to help. There are sign
up sheets posted for those interested in helping.

8.a. HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ward Welch announced that the pro shop will have a
check in sheet beginning May 1 for those playing. Daily postings will be audited. If a
practice round is being played, it must be stated prior to play. Ward stated that the Dog
fights have been checked and are in 98% compliance. He has a Snoopy Guide for
Handicaps available for anyone interested.

9. OLD BUSINESS: Paul Pecoraro reported that the Match Play League had started and
he had met with almost everyone to explain the procedure and give out information
needed.

10.a NEW _ BUSINESS: Luanne Langmo requested that the Club Championship
scheduled for September 10 & 11 be moved to another date as the ladies CSRA WGA 54
Hole Tournament is scheduled for September 12, 13 & 15. The sequential dates would
make it very difficult for quite a few ladies interested in playing the Club Championship




to do so. Mike responded that the date could be moved to September 24 & 25 but would
like to know how many ladies would not participate in the club tournament if the date
stayed September 10 & 11. He would need to know by the end of May.

10.b. Luanne also mentioned that there had been a lot of negative comments and
complaints regarding slow play on Thursday, April 14 when the ladies were shotgunned
with the Dogfight. The ladies had requested a shotgun at 8 am but it is not possible
because of course maintenance. The ladies were not happy with what happened and have
decided to stay with tee times beginning at 8 am and will back up to 7:40 & 7:50 if
needed. Mike stated that the ladies were not at fault for the slow play. Evidently, 7
people had signed up for the Dogfight but did not show up to play so the shotgun was
held up.

11. The next meeting will be Monday, May 16.
12. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.
ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT

CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER’S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,

S AT, 5

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA Members - April 20, 2005

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Cook, Chuck
Collins, Bill
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Dowd, Cheri

Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferris, Ken

Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail
Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
[seminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou




Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, Don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim
Montgomery, George
Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Padgett, Jim
Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Poinsett, Fred

Powers, Walt
Price, Jim

Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil
Stomer, Helen
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike
Todd, Bill
Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank
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& Cedar Creek Golf Association Monthly Meeting

May 16, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM, welcomed everyone and
acknowledged new members Steve Ebert and David Beveridge.

1. CHIPPING CONTEST: Dan Mulvey awarded prizes for the nearest chip-to-the hole contest
that was held prior to the beginning of the meeting. First prize went to Calvin Bennett with
second and third going to Mimi Wittkamp and Dede DiSilvestro.

2. MINUTES OF THE PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions
or corrections from the April meeting posted in the Members Lounge and sent out by email.
There being no corrections, he declared the April 18, 2005 minutes approved as posted.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT: President Ron reported there was $2,205.39 in the treasury as
of 16 May. The report did not include the receipts of the May 14t tournament which were
approximately $312.00. The report was accepted.

4. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Bill Robinson gave the report of the May 14t
tournament. Seventy-Four people participated which generated $1332.00 for the Association.
$1000 was paid out in prize money to 17 teams, the closest to the pins and door prizes. The June

‘ 11t tournament will be played per the rules of golf with no mulligans. Prizes will be awarded for
low gross and low net.

5. HOLE-IN-ONE TROPHIES: President Ron awarded hole-in-one trophies to John Turner
and Bill Collins (in absentia).

6. PRO SHOP: Mike Hoffstatter discussed the following points:

a. They have started construction of the new #6 Black Tee.

b. They have modified the side of #18 green.

c. Starting the 6' of June the club will not open on Mondays until 10AM which will
allow the necessary time for maintenance of the course.

d. All players are being asked to please repair ball marks, especially on their finishing
hole.

e. There will be no dogfight on 24 May.

f. Mike stated that he has been getting very positive feed back on the condition of the golf
course from club members and non members.

There were questions from the Lou Ann Langmo on start times which were in the May
Sandbagger and will be in the June Sandbagger.

Dan Mulvey had an issue with the air conditioning; Mike stated they had installed new units.




Burt Wronsky had an issue with the septic system; Mike stated this was an ongoing project they
were addressing.

Paul Pecoraro had a question on moving ropes and or posts; Mike stated the ropes and/or posts
are not to be removed. Rather, players should take relief per the Rules of Golf.

7. HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ward Welch stated that there seem to be good compliance
with the posting of scores. He noted that a number of players on Mondays, Wednesdays, and
Fridays that were only playing nine holes were not posting scores nor were many stating that they
were playing a practice round prior to playing.

8. MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: President Ron gave the report for Jerry Kothera who had
prior commitments. The Committee is looking at several areas for a memorial paving brick type
monument for deceased members. Ron did not have a lot of details and stated that during the
next meeting either Jerry or someone from the Memorial Committee would go into the details as
to “why” they were considering this approach. There was quite a bit of discussion from Peggy
Katz, Sandy Hawley, Lou Ann Langmo and Pat Sullivan around the preference for memorial
trees. This will all be discussed further during the June meeting.

9. ON-COURSE EMERGENCY COMMITTEE: John Turner gave an excellent presentation
on what had been done to date. This was supplemented by Gene Reardon of the CPR training
Committee. Law suits, Carolina law and liability were all part of the discussions.

10. OLD BUSINESS: None

11. NEW BUSINESS: Steve Ebert suggested that white lines be sprayed around the sprinkler
heads that had yardage marked on them. Mike said he would take this under consideration. This
could be a concern to the maintenance people in that it would entail respraying after each fairway
cutting.

12. The next meeting will be on 20 June.

13. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM.

Respectfully submitted, ( G_Q ?‘S \Q‘/L

Ward F. Welch, Vice president
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CCGA MEMBERS - May 14, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie

Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Burns, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara

Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail



CCGA MEMBERS - May 14, 2005

Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim
Montgomery, George
Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys
Padgett, Jim

Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim
Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Ruddy, Shelby
Ruddy, Tom
Salsitz, Dick
Santos, Stephen
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil




Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike
Todd, Bill
Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank

CCGA MEMBERS - May 14, 2005
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

June 22, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm, and welcomed everyone. Ron
reminded the members to give him their e-mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A sign
up sheet is available for new e-mails addresses and changes.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections from the May minutes posted in the Members” Lounge and sent out by e-mail. There
being no corrections, he declared the May 16, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

2. TREASURER’S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the treasury was
$2,446.04. A copy of the report is posted in the Member’s Lounge and will be placed with these
minutes.

3.a. MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: Art Kennedy reported that the Committee had been formed
to present options other than planting trees to memorialize deceased CCGA members. The
Committee presented three options as follows:

1. Engraved Granite Bricks using the tree on the left in front of the club house with a
brick walk around the tree, two benches and a memorial monument. This option would
cost approximately $2000.

2. Also in front of the club house using the flag pole, paved bricks, a walkway, shrubbery
and a 4-sided memorial plaque at an approximate cost of $2300.

3. At the 7th green - on the right as you come up to the green at the cart turn around,
plant a "Remembrance Garden" with low maintenance shrubs that would bloom at
different times of the year (possibly Azaleas, Lantana, Burning Bush, etc.) and a
memorial stone. The grass would be removed and replaced with pine straw. This option
would help with erosion. Approximate cost would be $500 - $1000.

3.b. There were comments and questions from the members including drainage problems,
charging for bricks, needing a standing committee, deal with the memorials as they come and
what would happen to the current markers. (The markers would be replaced by markers lower to
the ground and would not be taken away). The members thought Option 3 was the most viable.

3.c. Luanne Langmo made a motion to accept Option #3. After discussion, Paul Pecoraro
amended the motion to include authorization to spend up to $1,000 on this project. The motion
was seconded and unanimously carried.

3.d. Ron thanked the Committee for their work. He also noted that the Committee will have to
come up with options for the wording on the memorial stone and implement the project.
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

July 18, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm, and welcomed everyone. Ron
reminded the members to give him their e-mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A sign
up sheet is available for new e-mails addresses and changes.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections from the June minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge and sent out by e-mail. There
being no corrections, he declared the June 22, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

2. TREASURER’S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the treasury was
$2,506.07. He had not received the proceeds from the Saturday, July 16 CCGA tournament. A
copy of the report is posted in the Member’s Lounge and will be placed with these minutes. Paul
Pecoraro asked if the $500 allocated for the Black Tee renovation on #6 had been paid. Ron
responded that the money would be paid when the tee box was playable. Ron requested that Earl
look into projections for the rest of the year in order to be able to make decisions regarding how
to allocate available funds.

3. MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: Ron stated that the Memorial Committee will meet to decide
on the wording of the Memorial Stone and prepare a plan for completion of the project.

4. ON COURSE EMERGENCY COMMITTEE: Ron stated that the Emergency Committee
report was almost finished and the Committee will brief the Executive Board within the next
month and then present its recommendations to CCGA members at a monthly meeting (hopefully
in August or September).

5.HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ward Welch reported that no one at this time is consistently
failing to post scores.

6. MATCH PLAY LEAGUE: Paul Pecoraro reported the schedule for the rest of the year has
been posted. He reminded the members to place the match play cards in the box in the Members
Lounge. Paul also reported that two black tee players had to drop out. Each had played 3
matches and he was looking for replacements. Paul was asked about pace of play during the Dog
Fight due to Match Play. The consensus was that there was no appreciable delay.

7. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Bill Robinson reported that the Saturday Modified
Scramble consisted of 50 players. 25 players received prizes. The next tournament will be
August 13, format to be determined. As Phil Stack will not be available for a few tournaments,
several people have volunteered to help Bill with the tournaments.

8. RON THE RULEMAN: Ron handed out a Rules of Golf Quiz which he explained in detail.

9. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter reported the following:




. 1. The "Sandbagger" was printed in a different format and included a rules quiz.
2. The black and red tee boxes on #6 look good, have been mowed for the first time and
it won't be long before they are playable (depending on weather).
3. Some tee boxes have had the sod removed and should be resodded in the next week.
4. The greens are getting better.
5. There will be root trimming around the cart paths.
6. The bunkers have been improved due to a new bunker rake.
7. Reminded the members to take cover during the afternoon thunder storms.

Burt Wronsky suggested there be more interplay between the members and course management
regularly regarding participation in the Club Championship.

10 OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.
11 NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business.
11. The next meeting will be Monday, August 15.
12. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
ATTACHMENTS:

e LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT

CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER’S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,
4&/2 S é‘é’ 4/’7

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie
Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Burns, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara

Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail



Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim

Montgomery, George

Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys
Padgett, Jim

CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005

Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim
Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Ruddy, Shelby
Ruddy, Tom
Salsitz, Dick
Santos, Stephen
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil



’ CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005

Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Stillwaggon, Annie
Stillwaggon, Jack
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike
Todd, Bill
Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
. Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank




CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

August 15, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm, and welcomed everyone. Ron
reminded the members to give him their e-mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A sign
up sheet is available for new e-mails addresses and changes.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections from the July Minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge and sent out by e-mail. There
being no corrections, he declared the July 18, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

5. TREASURER'S REPORT: Ron reported that the balance in the check book was
approximately $2700.00.

3. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Bill Robinson reported that the Saturday "Six
Shooter" format was enjoyed by the players. Twenty-six prizes were given out and the
tournament netted $227.48 which will be turned over to the treasurer. Bill complemented the
kitchen and pro shop for their support. The next CCGA tournament will be November 12.

4. RON THE RULEMAN: Ron went over several rules pertaining to situations that had come
up and answered questions from the audience.

5 PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike DiPasquale gave the Pro Shop report. He announced that
Friday, August 19 there would be a golf tournament; the Sandbagger is being produced in a new
format and there is now a section for the ladies' 18 hole association; spraying for weeds will be
taking place; #6 red and black tees will open August 16; Rally for a Cure Tournament will take
place October 1, the Club Championship will be held September 10 & 11; membership dues
information for the fiscal year beginning in October is available, some categories have been
combined.

6. HANDICAP COMMITTEE: Ward Welch reported that we were in 98% compliance. He
stated that according to the current Rules of Golf, scores must be entered into the computer
system within two or three days of playing a round and if a score is not posted, the Handicap
Chair will post. It is important to post in a timely matter in order to keep handicaps accurate.
Ron asked if there was a system of monitoring players other than those playing in the Dog Fights.
There is.

7. MATCH PLAY: Ron reminded those playing matches that the 18 matches need to be played
by the end of September and to check the board in the Member's Lounge for information.

8. OLD BUSINESS: Ron announced that the Memorial Area Committee and the On-Course
Emergency Committee would be meeting with the Executive Board on August 24. Reports are
expected to be completed for the September 19 meeting.

9 NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business.



. 10. The next meeting will be Monday, September 19.
11. The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.
ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT
CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS

Respectfully Submitted,

Helen R. Barry, Secretary



CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie

Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Burns, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara

Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail




Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim

Montgomery, George

Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys
Padgett, Jim

CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005

Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim

Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Ruddy, Shelby
Ruddy, Tom
Salsitz, Dick
Santos, Stephen
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil




Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Stillwaggon, Annie
Stillwaggon, Jack
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike

Todd, Bill

Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank

CCGA MEMBERS - July 18, 2005
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

September 19, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm, and welcomed everyone. Ron
reminded the members to give him their e-mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A sign
up sheet is available for new e-mails addresses and changes.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections from the August Minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge and sent out by e-mail.
There being no corrections, he declared the August 15, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

5. TREASURER'S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the check book was
$2,355.66. The treasurer's report was approved as given.

3. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Bill Robinson stated that there was no tournament in
September due to the Club Championship. The next tournament will be in November as October
will be the resident's tournament. Bill and Phill will be sending out questionaires to the members
looking for feedback on how to improve attendance at the CCGA tournaments. Paul Pecoraro
suggested a question regarding lunch inclusion be part of the questionaire. Cal Bennett had a
question on mulligan money answered by Ron, Earl & Phil.

4.a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter reported the following:

1. The clubhouse bathrooms are being redone. New sinks and counters are in place.
New wallpaper is next.

2. The on-course bathroom construction will begin within the next two weeks. One will
be placed between holes 4 & 5, the other between holes 15 & 16.

3. The sign by number 1 hole that the CCGA had donated years ago has been repainted
by Randy Odom.

4. Mike thanked those members who participated in the Club Championship.

5. He thanked CCGA for the $500 donated towards building the Black Tee on Hole #6.

6. Mike reported that the course is in good shape. There are a few areas that need
improvement. Trees have been taken down behind #18 green due to beetle infestation.
Mike cautioned the audience to be aware of the beetle infestation in their trees. Trees that have
been hit by lightening are especially susceptible. At this time, there are no plans for planting
new trees in that area.

7. A few teeing areas that have had too much stress have been overseeded. Tees and
greens will be overseeded again this year beginning in October. The summer grass will
stay as long as it is hot.

8. Mike noted that new Club House doors were in place and not sticking!

4.b. Mike answered questions regarding the septic system and bag worms. The septic system is
being pumped every 30 days and the management is consulting several plumbers to see what
can be done. There are no plans to eliminate the bag worms at this time.



regarding playing a provisional ball for a ball that most likely is in the water hazard on hole #3.
He asked Mike to consider making this exception.

. 4.c. President Ron stated that according to USGA Rules the golf course can make an exception

S.a MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: Jerry Kothera reviewed the plans for the Memorial Area
which will be on #7 to the right of the cart path opposite the green. The wording for the
Memorial Stone would be: "Dedicated to the Memory of the Cedar Creek Association Players
who have played through." with the possibility of a man and woman golfer etched in the stone
and "Dedicated 2005" at the bottom. Sally Donovan suggested that another word be used in
place of Players (Members?). $1,000 was allocated for this area. The estimate, at this time, is
approximately $880.

5.b. George Patterson suggested taking all the plaques down that are in place. Ron noted that it
had been agreed to leave names at the Memorial Trees already in place.

5.c. Ron stated that in addition to having Memorial Trees, CCGA have been giving Memorial
Donations to charities designated by the families of those who have passed on. This past month
two members have passed on. Ron asked for feedback as to whether or not to continue the
contributions and to continue them at $75 each or make it less.

Burt Wronsky moved to continue the practice of making Memorial Donations but to
reduce the donation to $50. The motion was seconded and passed.

6. ON COURSE EMERGENCY COMMITTEE: Ron reported that the Committee is looking
. into some issues with liabilities and will report at a later time.

7. MATCH PLAY: Paul Pecoraro stated that a few matches were left to be played and need to
be finished by the end of September. Playoffs must be finished by October 15. The final match
and banquet will take place in mid October.

8. OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

9.a NEW BUSINESS: Ron reported that he had appointed a Nominating Committee consisting
of Burt Wronsky, Pat Sullivan and Paul Pecorro. According to CCGA By Laws a slate of
officers must be published thirty days prior to the annual meeting. The annual meeting will be
held on 3 December.

9.b. A motion was made by Greg Pasco, seconded and passed to donate $250 to the "Rally For A
Cure" tournament.

9.c. Paul Pecorraro made a motion to donate $200 to the Silver Bluff High School Golf Team.
The motion was seconded and passed.

9.d. Pat Sullivan reported that the Cedar Creek Ladies Golf Assoc. will be hosting the State
Tournament on October 11 and will need men to volunteer as "bag boys", registration, etc.

' 10. The next meeting will be Monday, October 17.




11. Dan Mulvey introduced Chiropractor, Dr. Brad Combs. Dr. Combs presented a program
. involving exercise before and after golf. Two drawings for a gift certificate for a back massage
were won by Cal Bennett and Helen Barry.

12. Adjournment at 7:55 pm.

ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT
CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER'S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA MEMBERS - September 3, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie
Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Burns, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara

Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferko, George
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby



CCGA MEMBERS - September 3, 2005

Hooke, Gail
Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kolkman, Gene
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim
Montgomery, George
Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys

Padgett, Jim
Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim
Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Rapp, J.J.

Rapp, Jerri
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Ruddy, Shelby
Ruddy, Tom
Salsitz, Dick
Santos, Stephen
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry




CCGA MEMBERS - September 3, 2005

Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil
Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Stillwaggon, Annie
Stillwaggon, Jack
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike

Todd, Bill

Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank

VO@‘U*[ Sleut




CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

October 17, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:37 pm, welcomed everyone and
recognized new member, Ron Kolosek. President Ron reminded the members to give him their e-
mail addresses and to advise him of changes. A sign up sheet is available for new e-mail
addresses and changes.

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections from the September Minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge and sent out by e-mail.
There being no corrections, he declared the September 19, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

2. TREASURER'S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the check book was
$1,783.41. The treasurer's report was accepted as given.

3. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: Bill Robinson stated the next tournament will be held
November 12. This tournament is the "Bubba" Tournament and will be in memory of George
Kowalczyk. The Tournament Directors have developed a questionnaire which will be sent out in
next month's mailing of the Sandbagger. Bill mentioned that the December Tournament may be
a scramble.

4.a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter reported that the Homeowners Tournament had
91 participants. The "Rally for a Cure" Tournament was a success with a full field. Mike
thanked CCGA and the Ladies' League for their donations. There have also been some smaller
tournaments in the last month.

Mike stated that the course has been over seeded and, with the rain, has grown fast. However,
the grass cannot be cut until the roots have grown deeper. They are beginning to cut some areas.
Mike mentioned that some fairways and some greens had not been over seeded. He stated that it
is important to use the 90 degree rule on the over seeded fairways. Mike announced that
construction of the on-course bathrooms was in process on #15 and the pro shop has received
new merchandise.

4.b. Mike answered several questions from the members regarding the over seeding and a false
rumor regarding the cart path between #14 & #15. In answer to a question regarding the
bulldozer work on #7, the real estate people are putting in a drain to divert water from the houses
on that side of the fairway. When that work is finished the golf course will complete work on the
drainage problem.

S.a OLD BUSINESS:

1. Memorial Area: Art Kennedy is placing the order for the Memorial Stone. Art has
found a graphic of a man & woman for the stone and plants have been purchased.

2. Match Play: Paul Pecoraro reported that the semi final matches had been played.




Cheryl Wilkinson won her match with John Andrews and Mike Wittkamp won his match with
Jim Donovan. Mike and Cheryl will play their match for Match Play Champion on Thursday,
October 20 with the Dogfight. The Match Play Banquet will be held after this match.

3. Nominating Committee: Burt Wronsky reported for the Nominating Committee that
the following have agreed to accept nomination for the 2006

Executive Board positions:

President, Dan Mulvey

Vice President, John Turner
Secretary, Helen Barry

Treasurer, Andrew Wilson
Tournament Director, Greg Pasco

4. Sponsored Hole, Donations: Ron stated that CCGA had sponsored a hole for the
Rally for a Cure Tournament, sent a donation to Silver Bluff High School Team and made
Memorial Donations in the memory of Walter Powers and George Kowalczyk. Ron also sent
sympathy cards to the Powers and Kowalczyk families. Thank you letters have been received
and are posted in the Members' Room.

S.a. December Tournament: Ron gave out a listing of budget projections for the
balance of the year. He stated that he would like to leave the new board approximately $1100 to
begin the new year. At this point, the balance is projected at $800, excluding the December
Tournament. Dues for 2006 will begin to be collected at the December Tournament. With the
current projection, the December tournament cannot be a ""free' tournament. Ron
indicated that the December tournament could include a free lunch. If there is a large
turnout for the November tournament any extra monies (in excess of the $1100 carried forward
to the 2006 board) could be given out as prizes. That decision would be made after the
November tournament.

5.b. After questions and discussion, Paul Pecoraro made a motion that the December
Tournament meal be paid for by CCGA and the Tournament Directors have the option of
paying out additional prize money if we can do so and still carry forward a minimum of
$1100 to 2006. The motion was seconded and passed.

6.a NEW BUSINESS: Ron reminded the members that the Dogfight start time would change
the first Tuesday after November 1. Therefore, the Dogfight start time will change to 10:00
a.m. on Tuesday, November 8. This start time affects only Tuesday and Thursday Dog
Fights. The Saturday Dogfight start time will remain 9 a.m.

6.b. Paul Pecoraro announced that he has been working on an alternative group to start playing
at a later time (11-11:30). This is not a CCGA group. The type of tournament will be
determined by the number of players.

6.c. Pat Sullivan suggested that the CCGA Board look at increasing dues to $10 and include
flyers to residents who are not members of the Golf Club. Ron reminded the members that the




CCGA Constitution states that dues are $5.00 and CCGA members must be members of
the Golf Club. In order to implement Pat's suggestions, we would have to change the CCGA
Constitution and ByLaws. This is a long process.

6.d. Ron brought up "putting out" in the Dogfight Tournaments. He reminded the members that
the CCGA ByLaws require that CCGA events be played according to USGA Rules. Dogfight
Rules also require we play in accordance with USGA Rules. CCGA has required that putts be
holed out in our Monthly Tournaments. But CCGA has been lax in enforcing “putting out” in
the Dogfight. This has resulted in “gimees” of varying lengths in the Dogfights, even when
they are for points. Ron stated that effective 18 October 2005 CCGA will enforce current
CCGA ByLaws and Dogfight Rules and require that all putts in the Dogfight be holed out
when they are for points. This will ensure that there is a level playing field for all Dogfight
participants. : ' SN

6.e. Burt Wronsky requested that Mike Hoffstatter make the determination each day according to

course conditions as to whether or not players may" lift, clean and place" or "roll" the ball. \

7._The next meeting will be Monday, November 21.

—

8. Adjournment at 7:50 pm.

ATTACHMENTS:

LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT
CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER'S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,
T 74 A .
g~ 00y

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA MEMBERS - October 18, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie
Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Burns, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Collins, Mickie
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike

Dixon, Barbara
Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Downie, Dru
Downie, Tim
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferko, George
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob
Hendricks, Andy




CCGA MEMBERS - October 18, 2005

Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail
Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kogan, Marilyn
Kolkman, Gene
Kolosek, Ron
Kothera, Jerry
Kowalczyk, George
Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Miller, Bob
Miller, Connie
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim
Montgomery, George

Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys
Padgett, Jim
Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim

Price, Ian

Price, Steve
Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Rapp, J.J.

Rapp, Jerri
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim
Rothrock, Don
Rothrock, Midge
Ruddy, Shelby
Ruddy, Tom
Salsitz, Dick



® CCGA MEMBERS - October 18, 2005

Santos, Stephen
Scarton, Chuck
Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil
Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Steinle, Bill
Stillwaggon, Annie
Stillwaggon, Jack
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
. Till, Mike
Todd, Bill
Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
Zimovan, Frank
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September 28, 2005
Mr. Phillips
1060 Brightwood Drive Aiken, SC 29803

Dear Mr. Phillips:

On behalf of St. Joseph Foundation of Directors, | want to thank you for the generous gift of
$50.00 #1176 for Hospice in memory of George Kowalczyk. It is through support of friends in the
community that St. Joseph Hospice remains strong and viable for the support of friends in the
community that St. Joseph Hospice remains strong and viable for the future. An
acknowledgement of your gift has been sent to a family member if address is available.

Thanks to your support we are able to fulfill our mission of extending the work of Christ through
healithcare services and provide community healthcare that works, healthcare that is safe and
healthcare that leaves no one behind.

We appreciate your support. We value the trust you place in us to be good stewards of your gifts
in meeting the healthcare needs of our community. If you have any questions or concerns, please
do not hesitate to contact me at (706) 481-7402.

Kind regards,
Sister Elizabeth A. Ney, CSJ

Interim Executive Director St. Joseph Foundation, Inc.

No goods or services were received in exchange for this charitable contribution.




SILVER BLUFF HIGH SCHOOL
64 DESOTO DRIVE AIKEN, SOUTH CAROLINA 29803

Office of the Principal
TELEPHONE (803) 652-8100
(803)
2791373
Memorandum FAX
(803)
652-8104

TO: Cedar Creek Golf Association
FROM: Warren B. Whitson
SUBJECT: Golf Team Support

DATE: September 22, 2005

On behalf of Silver Bluff High School student body and staff, | offer you our sincere
thanks for your generous contribution to our golf team. Our community is fortunate to
have the Cedar Creek facilities available to our young people, and your continuing
support and sponsorship of our golf team is a big bonus for Silver Bluff High School.

If we can ever be of service to your club, please call on us.

PC: Coach Lown
Jason Goings*
Kim Kirk
Andy Reeves

*will be coaching golf this year



CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MONTHLY MEETING

November 21, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm, welcomed everyone. Ron
recognized the following new members or members attending a meeting for the first time, Bill
Hunkele, Bob Miller & Mike Dodson...

1. MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING: President Ron asked if there were any additions or
corrections of the October Minutes posted in the Members’ Lounge and sent out by e-mail. There
being no corrections, he declared the October 17, 2005 Minutes approved as posted.

2. TREASURER'S REPORT: Earl Bennett reported that the balance in the check book was
$1,375.49 and there were no major outstanding expenses to be paid. The treasurer's report was
accepted as given.

3. TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT: President Ron stated that 105 members played in the
November CCGA "Bubba" Tournament. Approximately $1300 was paid out in prizes. The next
tournament will be a Captain's Choice on 3 December with a 10:30 shotgun. There will be no
charge for lunch for CCGA members, 2006 dues will be collected and the Annual Meeting held
to elect new officers for 2006.

4. a. PRO SHOP REPORT: Mike Hoffstatter reported that the overseeding is completed
though some tee boxes have had to be reseeded several times. They are happy with the greens.
Weed control and tree removal is scheduled as winter progresses. The bathroom on the back
nine has been started; the front nine bathroom had some problems due to the wetlands. Mike
announced that there would be an 8:30 shotgun on Thanksgiving Day and the Pro Shop will hold
its annual Holiday Sale on November 26 between 5-7pm.

4.b. Mike answered questions from the members regarding the placement of the white tees (he
will look into it) and the septic system. Mike reported that the work on the septic system has
been contracted out. Dan Mulvey asked if there will be some cover at the new bathrooms in case
of a lightening storm. Mike answered yes, but not enough room for carts.

S.a OLD BUSINESS:

1. Memorial Area: Ron reported that the plants are in and the Memorial Stone should
be in the first week in December. It is possible that more mulch may be needed but the project is
still under budget.

2. Match Play: Paul Pecoraro reported that Cheryl Wilkinson won the Match Play
Championship in the final match against Mike Wittkamp and a nice banquet was held. He is
looking for a volunteer to run the matches next year.

3. Sponsored Hole, Donations: Ron stated that CCGA had donated $250 to the "Rally
For A Cure" tournament and a letter of thanks had been received from Carol Thurmond.




4. BUDGET PROJECTIONS: Ron announced that it looks as if $1100 will be carried
to the new year and, there will be extra monies available for payouts at the December
Tournament.

S.a NEW BUSINESS: Ron reported the there will be some new USGA Rules changes for 2006.
He will research the new rules and put together a list. Ron stated the South Carolina website has
a list of local rules that should and should not be adopted. The website also indicated that the
local club should publish their local rules.

5.b. Paul Pecoraro announced that he is the Cedar Creek Representative for the CSRA Seniors.
The schedule looks good for next year. While there are no guarantees applications for
membership should be made at this time if you are interested in joining this group.

S.c. Ron thanked the members present for coming to the meetings and supporting CCGA.

7._The next meeting will be Saturday, December 3.

8. Adjournment at 7:50 pm.
ATTACHMENTS:
LIST OF MEMBERS PRESENT

CURRENT LIST OF MEMBERS
TREASURER'S REPORT

Respectfully Submitted,

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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CCGA MEMBERS - November 21, 2005

Adamsky, Rose Marie
Adamsky, Walt
Allen, Jeff

Allen, Jim
Andrews, John
Armstrong, Bob
Bahen, Catherine
Bahen, Jack
Barnwell, Hayward
Barry, Helen
Bedard, Jim
Bedard, Sue
Bennett, Calvin
Bennett, Earl
Beveridge, Constance
Beveridge, David
Bey, Al
Blackburg, Dale
Boone, Alvin
Bowyer, Al
Bowyer, Carol
Boyle, Jim
Brock, B.T.
Brown, Steve
Burns, Jim

Cerra, Frank
Chelberg, Mary Ann
Chodkowski, Lee
Claflin, Doreen
Collins, Bill
Collins, Mickie
Cook, Chuck
Cornforth, Kathy
Cornforth, Mike
Costonis, Art
Covert, Lee
Darby, Marty
Decker, Rex
DePalermo, Joe
DiSilvestro, Dede
DiSilvestro, Mike
Dixon, Barbara

Dixon, Ron
Dobbins, Dennis
Dobbins, Mandy
Dodson, Charlotte
Dodson, Mike
Donovan, Jim
Donovan, Sally
Douris, Larry
Dowd, Cheri
Downie, Dru
Downie, Tim
Ebert, Steve
Eden, John
Elkins, Ron
Elliott, Howard
Ellis, Craig
Ellis, Joanne
Englhardt, John
Feffer, Ed
Ferko, George
Ferris, Ken
Fink, Bill
Fischer, Barb
Fischer, Jerry
Fitch, Gus
Gardzina, Stan
Gillette, Bev
Gillette, Dick
Glinski, Ray
Goelz, Ray
Griffin, Ed
Griffin, Ruth
Griffis, Dick
Grimley, Bob
Groteluschen, John
Groteluschen, Marelle
Guerin, Jerry
Hansbrough, Jeanette
Hawley, Garry
Hawley, Sandy
Hawley, Tom
Hazen, Bob




Hendricks, Andy
Ho, Tom
Hoelfel, Fred
Holcomb, Bobby
Hooke, Gail
Hooke, Jack
Huey, Glenn
Huey, Jackie
Inderrieden, Tom
Iseminger, Dave
Johnson, Lou
Johnston, Carol
Johnston, John
Jones, Wayne
Joyce, Chris
Katz, Marty
Katz, Peggy
Kelly, Andy
Kelty, Anne
Kelsven, Fred
Kennedy, Art
Kennedy, Kathy
Kline, Jack
Kogan, Marilyn
Kolkman, Gene
Kolosek, Ronald
Kothera, Jerry

Kowalczyk, George

Lahr, Glennis
Lahr, John
Langmo, Luanne
Langmo, Mo
Lehrhaupt, Mike
Levitt, Bob
Lloyd, Dan
Loesch, Tony
Marks, Bill
Massucci, don
McCarthy, Mike
Miller, Bob
Miller, Connie
Minch, Don
Mitchell, Jim

CCGA MEMBERS - November 21, 2005

Montgomery, George
Montgomery, Judy
Mulvey, Dan
Mulvey, Ryan
Mulvey, Sue
Nucklos, Jay
Nusbaum, Dean
Olson, Andy
Olson, Gladys
Padgett, Jim
Paschen, Bill
Paschen, Joan
Pasco, Greg
Pasco, Marie
Patterson, George
Pecoraro, Paul
Peecook, Joel
Peregoy, Bill
Peters, Gary
Pfeifer, Steve
Phillips, Pat
Phillips, Ron
Platt, Jerry
Podewils, Bob
Poinsett, Fred
Powers, Walt
Price, Jim

Price, lan

Price, Steve
Priest, Ellen
Priest, Greg
Priest, Jeff
Raith, Dennis
Randall, Monica
Randall, Tom
Rapp, J.J.

Rapp, Jerri
Reardon, Gene
Reinhard, Ann
Richardson, Paul
Robinson, Bill
Rogers, David
Ross, Jim




CCGA MEMBERS - November 21, 2005

Rothrock, Don Zimovan, Frank
Rothrock, Midge

Ruddy, Shelby

Ruddy, Tom Paid for 2006:
Salsitz, Dick

Santos, Stephen Montgomery, Judy
Scarton, Chuck Montgomery, George

Scarton, Jeanne
Schwartz, Peter
Sharpless, Clark
Shealy, Skip
Smith, Dave
Smith, Jack
Smith, Jerry
Smith, Raymond
Snyder, Doug
Stack, Phil
Stamm, Helene
Stein, Cindy
Stein, Bob
Steinle, Bill
Stillwaggon, Annie
Stillwaggon, Jack
Sullivan, Pat
Sykes, Charlie
Till, Mike

Todd, Bill

Todd, Judy
Turner, John
Tyree, Ed
Vivolo, Len
Welch, Ward
Wilkinson, Cheryl
Wilkinson, Rick
Wilson, Andy
Wise, Jim
Wittkamp, Mike
Wittkamp, Mimi
Wood, Dean
Wright, Ray
Wronsky, Burt
Wyman, Neil
Young, Kyle
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING

December 3, 2005

President Ron Phillips called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm and welcomed everyone. Ron
recognized the following new member, Bob Leith. Ron announced that there was a sheet
available for members to list their e-mail addresses on in order to receive copies of the minutes
and other notices.

1. MOTION TO WAIVE READING OF MINUTES, TREASURER’S, PRO SHOP, AND

ALL COMMITTEE REPORTS: Paul Pecoraro made a motion to waive the reading of the
November Minutes, Treasurer's report, Pro Shop report and all Committee reports. The motion
was seconded and carried.

2. ELECTION OF EXECUTIVE BOARD FOR 2006: Ron stated that the following have
agreed to run for election for the 2006 Board:

President: Dan Mulvey
Vice President John Turner
Secretary: Helen Barry
Treasurer: Andrew Wilson
Tournament Chair: Greg Pasco

Ron asked if there were any nominations from the floor. There were none.

Phil Stack made a motion to accept the slate of officers. The motion was seconded and
unanimously carried. The new officers assume their responsibilities on 1 January 2006.

3. RECOGNITION OF 2005 BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Ron thanked the
2005 Board Members and all the members who served on committees. He particularly thanked
the Tournament Chairs, Phil Stack and Bill Robinson.

Paul Pecoraro stated that the CCGA President's position was not highly compensated. Ron has
served as President for two years, initiated the newsletter, completed other programs and
deserved a resounding applause as a "thank you" which was given.

4. NEXT CCGA MEETING: The next CCGA meeting will be held January 16, 2006.

5. Adjournment at 4:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

v

Helen R. Barry, Secretary
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